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State of Hawaii DOE files legal action against Plan Compliance Group, Ltd. 
 
(HONOLULU)  The State of Hawaii Department of Education (DOE) has filed a lawsuit in 

California state court against Plan Compliance Group, Ltd. and its president, Francis W. (Bill) 

Reimers.  PCG is the company based in Walnut Creek, California that the DOE has retained 

since 2002 to distribute the Tax-Sheltered Annuity Plan contributions made by DOE employees. 

  

Under its contract with DOE, PCG has been responsible for collecting DOE employees’ Tax-

Sheltered Annuity contributions that are deducted from employees’ paychecks, and for 

distributing those funds to various insurance companies for the employees’ retirement accounts.  

In recent months, the DOE discovered various discrepancies and delays in the deposits of these 

retirement funds that PCG was obligated to make to those service providers.  

 

When the DOE discovered that its employees’ retirement contributions had not been deposited 

for the month of September 2005, the DOE used its own funds to ensure that the amounts were 

deposited to the appropriate funds on behalf of its employees.  

 

The lawsuit, filed by a San Francisco-based law firm in cooperation with the Hawaii Department 

of the Attorney General, alleges that PCG and Reimers have improperly taken and converted 

the funds sent to PCG by the DOE on behalf of its employees.  The complaint alleges that 

$2,280,194.60 was improperly taken and converted.   
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In addition to seeking the return of these funds and other damages in this civil action in the 

courts of California, the investigation by the Attorney General and the Federal Bureau of 

Investigation regarding possible criminal charges continues.  

 

“We are deeply concerned at this apparent breach of trust, and will work with the Attorney 

General to do everything possible to recover the missing money,” Superintendent of Schools 

Patricia Hamamoto said.  “We will also do everything possible to insure that the interests of our 

employees are protected.” 

 

“We will take all actions necessary to protect the interests of the State of Hawaii,” Attorney 

General Mark Bennett said.  “Our investigation into these matters continues.” 

 

A copy of the complaint is attached.      

 
### 

 
For more information, contact: 
 
Bridget Holthus 
Special Assistant to the Attorney General 
(808) 586-1284 
hawaiiag@hawaii.gov 
www.hawaii.gov/ag
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